
D E L T A      D E F E N D E R S 
PO BOX 128, HOOD, CA 95639     INFO@DELTADEFENDERS.ORG 

 

February 19, 2020 

 

The Honorable Donald J. Trump 

President of the United States 

The White House 

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 

Washington, DC 20500 

 

 

Dear Mr. President, 

As your constituents who live in the California Delta, we wanted to say just how disappointed 

we are with your actions giving away our Delta water to irresponsible farmers in the San Joaquin 

Valley. These farmers have planted crops where there are no surface water supplies and drained 

groundwater to do it. Now they are demanding more of our Delta water. 

The Delta water you are giving them doesn’t just protect a three inch fish. It sustains our farms 

and our communities. Our Delta farmers have farmed sustainably for generations.  Most of our 

farms have used the same amount of water for a hundred years. We grow pears and cherries and 

walnuts and corn and some of the finest wine grapes in the country. 

Our Delta also has a huge sport fishing community, and many marinas that will also be harmed 

by your actions. When people don’t come here to fish, our local businesses suffer. 

Please don’t sacrifice the California Delta to satisfy the insatiable thirst of industrial growers 

who sell almonds to China. The simple fact is that they are still planting more and more trees in 

the desert, and will keep doing so, as long as they are making a profit.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

The Delta Defenders 

 

                                                                                                                             


